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Sent: 19 April 2018 12:32
To: DC Support
Subject: Application Number 18/00484/OUT

Dear Sir/ Madam,

My wife and I live at 4 Wintergreen Fields Bicester OX27 8BG  having recently moved on 27th March 2018

We have just received a letter requiring me to comment on the above planning application and trust that I am still in time to do so.

My general observations are as follows:

    The plans suggets no direct access to and from the proposed development from the Banbury Road rather there is a presumption that access will be via Charlotte Avenue, the main route in the Eco Exemplar Site, and I believe that is not a suitable route. The reasoning being that the road, Charlotte Avenue, at best is narrow with a further narrowing over the bridge between phase 1 and 2 and traffic issues will arise as a result of the additional traffic not catered for when the Eco Village was designed. Indeed with only limited traffic in Phase 2 this can be an issue and phase 3 is now under development. Adding a further 75 households vehicle movements will cause significant disruption particularly when the primary school is fully established, access to the school for non residents of the Eco Town should be from the current road access near the show home not through the development.

The proposal also assumes opening cycle access routes through the Eco Town and at least one of those routes introduces access along a boundary which is not intended to be a cycle path at all.

As far as I understand Charlotte Avenue will in due course be adopted but that does not mean access for cycling will also be provided along the footpaths within Phases 1,2 and 3.

I believe that the development must remain distinct from the Eco Town and have it's own access from the Banbury Road and that the farmer selling the land should permit this to happen along the boundary that he is seeking to retain as a buffer from the development rather than assume the Eco Village should provide for the increased traffic.

We also believe that this new development will not be designed and built to the same standard as the Exemplar Eco Town and will as a consequennce give rise to a reduction in property prices as advised by one leading estate agent in Bicester

We do not consider that Bicester needs further housing given the current approved housing and future development of the Eco Town.

Please confirm receipt of this email and that the comments will be taken into account.

Regards

Will and Sarah kellett 


